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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
April 26, 2012
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Mark Wollenweber.  


Trustees present: Barbara Brown (Clinton-Macomb), Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), 



Terri Larrew (Harper Woods), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Mark 



Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Nancy Todorovich (Sterling 


Heights),  Frank Pasternak (Warren).


Trustees excused: Jean Davis (Chesterfield), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative).

Guests: Ron Black

II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Ehrke to approve the Agenda, supported by Brown. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes

Motion made by Osborne to approve the March 29, 2012 minutes, supported by 

Brown.  Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No public participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  
Ray Township Library has a new director – Lisa Valerio- Nowc. Clinton-Macomb   

        Public Library hosted a luncheon for volunteers who performed 50 hours or more of   

        service  to the library. Also, they had their annual book sale.  Fraser Library earned 
        $1,350 at their annual book sale.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills for April 2012 was approved on a motion by Larrew, 

supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.
B.  Budget Reports

     Todorovich moved to receive and file the March 2012 Budget Reports, 



 supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.
C. Investment Report/Finance Committee Report
Osborne moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee Report,    supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
D. Investment Policy Revision
This policy is a compilation of several older policies. The changes make for a clear and concise document that has been approved by the auditor.  Pasternak made a motion to approve the Investment Policy revisions, supported by Ehrke. Motion Carried.

E. Administrative Services Agreement with Macomb Literacy Partners
On the advice from the Cooperative’s attorney for further review of the draft document, Osborne made a motion to table this item until the next Suburban Library Cooperative board meeting. The motion was supported by Larrew. Motion Carried.

F. Simplified Employee Pension

Director investigated what other SLC member libraries offer in defined contribution plans and employee salaries compared with comparable positions per the board’s request. Employer contributions to a defined contribution plan from member libraries range from 4% to 10%, with only one library offering 15%. To be in more in line with member libraries a reduction from 15% to 10% for employer contributions to the Simplified Employee Pension plan is recommended. Pasternak made a motion to reduce the Simplified Employee Pension contribution from 15% to 10% beginning with the first pay in May 2012. The motion was seconded by Ehrke. Motion Carried.

G. Standards & Policies Committee Recommendations

(a) Michicard Policy Revision

The Standards & Policies Committee and the Advisory Council recommend changes to the Michicard Policy regarding Non-SLC Michicard patrons. A patron must still get a Michicard sticker from their home library. However, when their library card is up for renewal, as long as their personal information remains the same, patrons do not have to go back to their home library to renew their library card. The Suburban Library Cooperative Advisory Council also deleted the line regarding libraries requesting postage reimbursement for returning items to other libraries. Brown made a motion to approve the changes to the Michicard Policy, supported by Todorovich. Motion Carried.
VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
The Governor’s proposed budget for next year shows a slight increase in state aid and an increase for MeL. The loss of the Personal Property Tax is also being discussed. Tammy is on the RIDES Taskforce. There will be discussions about what type of service is needed for state-wide delivery.

B. Geekthelibrary Campaign
Events are winding down. The Suburban Library Cooperative purchased $50 Barnes & Noble gift cards for a drawing at each library building to promote geekthelibrary. A Kindle Fire was also donated for the winner of a Scavenger Hunt program. A list of winners was included in this month’s board packet. Time on four digital bill boards was purchased for National Library Week and trailers were put in three MJR theaters for the month of April. Several libraries, unhappy with this year’s Summer Reading program graphics, are purchasing I geek summer reading t-shirts for their staff. As a result, it was suggested that the Cooperative do more for public relations for member libraries.
C. Cooperative Survey Results
White Pine Library Cooperative already has a vendor working to prepare a brochure with the Cooperative Survey results for distribution. 
D. Items for May Agenda
(a) Shared Technology Committee Recommendations

E. Advisory Council Minutes  April 2012

VIII.       Next meeting date 

              
The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, May 31, 2012, at the Suburban Library 
  

 Cooperative.
  IX.         Adjournment



       Pasternak moved to adjourn at 7:45 p.m., supported by Ehrke. Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Nancy Ehrke, Secretary
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